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May 28, 2019 

Notice #:  CCBFTR01653 
Audience:  Access Wholesale Customers 
Subject:  VFO Access Module Pre-Order Location Inquiry Switched 

Ethernet Enhancement for Lit Buildings 
Date Effective:  May 30, 2019 

  

 
Frontier Communications introduced the New Location Inquiry Switched Ethernet Only pre-
order transaction in September 2018.  At the time of introduction, the Lit field on the 
return response was advised as ‘For Future Use’.  The future is here!   
 
As of May 30, 2019, the Lit field will now return a ‘True’ or ‘False’ value, indicating the 
location is or is not fiber lit. The remaining fields on the response will continue to display as 
previously communicated.    
 

The Lit building indicator enhancement will also be a key indicator in support of reducing 
service delivery intervals. 
 

If you have questions regarding the information provided in this notice, please email 
carrier.notifications@ftr.com.   
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